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HAILSHAM METHODIST CHURCH 
Annual General Meeting
Date:  
21 May 2017
Venue:
Hailsham Methodist Church Hall
Time:
11.30am

Present:  Recorded separately
Apologies:  Alberta Berryman, Derek Dyer.

	Item
	Detail
	Action

	Opening Devotions
	Rev John opened the meeting with a bible reading – this morning’s collect from the Methodist Worship book.  This was followed by a short prayer.
	

	Apologies
	See above
	

	Act of Remembrance
	We take time to remember those who have gone before us in God’s Kingdom of Light -Doreen Chaney, Michael Knowles, Harold Kennedy, Joy Easton. Pam Carter.  This was followed by a prayer.
	

	Minutes of Previous AGM
	These were agreed and signed by Rev John Gordon
	

	Matters Arising
	It was confirmed that when Rev John steps down in June our dear friend Roger Leslie will take pastoral charge of this church from the beginning of July until Sept 2018, when hopefully, through the Methodist appointment system a new minister will be brought to Hailsham along with other churches.  Rev John said that the Superintendent, Rose Westwood, was looking to link Hailsham Seaford and Chyngton for a full time minister to start September 2018. It is hoped to make this a full-time appointment making it attractive to one of the ministers in next year’s appointment system.  It will be up to the Minister appointed as to whether he/she lives in the Hailsham or the Seaford manse.  We did try for a part time minister for this September to take on Hailsham, Cross in Hand, and Gamelands – we had three opportunities but didn’t get anyone.  We won’t be linked with Lewes URC. 

Question re manse – Rev John said that there will be a conversation about this when he leaves.  It will be refurbished then let out as it was previously.  Circuit Stewards and Circuit Property Stewards will decide what to do about the two manses.  This is something to be praying about.  

Right of Way – our neighbour is being uncooperative about our right of way through his property should there be a fire/emergency.  The Church Council is currently exploring how this situation can be resolved.
	Carole on behalf of church council

	Financial Report
	We have included a brief finance report in our annual report which was circulated at this meeting.  

Every year Pat Aisbit, our accountant, creates an end of year financial statement which is presented to church council, externally audited, passed on to relevant higher authorities – Circuit Area and District Methodist Treasurer

Margaret Harmer proposed a vote of thanks to Aisbit who has been doing it for a number of years and also a vote of thanks to Sheila, our treasurer.

Lettings is a considerable part of our income stream and we depend a lot on our lettings income.  A vote of thanks is recorded to our Property team and to Carole, Lettings Secretary.

Barbara – we have lost two organisations during the past year – we have lost £3,000 income.  Our biggest hirer is Slimming World - £5,000 which we can’t afford to lose.  They have recently changed their leader and we are hoping the new leader(s) will gel and continue to hire.  The more we talk to others about letting out our premises the better.
Questions:  Are we in the red or the black? (Peter).  Jenny explained that Manchester are holding 6 months operating costs, this is ring fenced and that we are in the black.  We are not in a perilous position, but not comfortable either.  Stewards are working to maintain the church to the highest standard within our resources.  Sheila can give anyone a balance every month from the account.  Is there any financial help from Circuit in the form of a contingency fund (Margaret) -  Rev John stated that there are various grants but they are related to a specific piece of building work e.g.  if we need to raise £20,000 we would have to raise say £10,000 to fulfil grant conditions.  We have had financial help with roof expenses.  With Rev John stepping down there will be financial savings, and we won’t have the expense of a church car as it is being purchased by his new church, with the money dispersed back down to local church therefore our interest free loan to Lewes for this will cease.  We are Dependent on lettings, and should also think about our own personal giving.  We have previously carried out a TRIO service – The Responsibility is Ours.
Thank you to Sheila, Pat, and stewards looking at financial aspect Sunday by Sunday, again something to be praying about as we move into the future.
	

	Other Reports
	All in our annual report.

Minister’s: Rev John has written his final report and will take happy memories, great blessings being part of Messy Church as he has never had experience of this before and he hopes we have the faith and confidence to continue with this excellent piece or work which is so good to interface with lots of young families.  People always come and go and we do this in God’s presence; time of blessing in next 13 months with Roger’s help and hope we get a new Minister.
Stewards:  All in the report.  Stewards try and meet before church council; Jenny talking a lot with Area re Rev John leaving in August and is very grateful to Roger for taking us on.  Already spoken about finance summer outreach – fundraising for Hailsham Old Pavilion (HOPS) this year there will be two events: a summer afternoon tea with a talk on the history of the Pavilion and a quiz in September which may well be film themed.  If anyone would like to join the Stewards team as a steward or helping set up the church as an assistant steward some weeks we would welcome you with open arms.  Jenny personally thanked Carole, Pam, and John Griffin for their support.  Rev John thanked the steward who work on your behalf to keep the church running smoothly.
Property:   Barbara feels we’ve done less because we’ve done so much in previous years.  The next big project is Hall.  A group has approached Barbara in the past who would love to hire our hall to have a railway show but we don’t have enough sockets.  This will be one of the things we want to do, also solving the rising damp – part of this has been addressed – having new radiators with covers - new carpets.  We will wait until we have the funds – could be 1-2 years.  Barbara thanked Sheila, Pauline, for helping during her illness.  Rev John thanked Barbara who has done a phenomenal amount of work making sure from a compliance point of view we are ahead of the curb, and also said thanks to everyone else who helps cleaning making sure our building is in tip top condition and a good place to be.
Fellowship:  This has slumped a bit.  Barbara feels it has run its course in its’ present form and asked if anyone would be interested in a lunch club once a month.  The present core members have agreed and she would like more members on board.  We can have a pub lunch, perhaps an Advent event, no hard and fast rule where we meet.  Could be a spiritual support group.  Let Barbara have your name if you ae interested and if you need a lift.  The first one will be in The King’s Head.   There will be the option of having the odd meeting in hall talking about church and spiritual things.
Toddlers:  An important way to make contact with young mums and carers, sometimes dads.  We have found there is a cross fertilisation between toddlers and messy church and often have families from toddlers to our Christmas Eve Christingle service.  Thanks to Sheila and Sarah for running this.  If anyone is able to offer time on a Monday morning it would be gratefully appreciated.   Thanks also to Pauline who helps out from time to time.
Messy Church: This has been going for 9 years.  It is a wonderful piece of work.  Great to work with a group of people as a team to deliver outreach in Hailsham.  Keep praying for Messy Church.  We will celebrate our 10th anniversary in August 2018. Ruby said it was a shame that some members don’t come just to see what goes on – see Rev John mess about too!  The worship section is at  11.40 if anyone wants to come just for that.  There have been comments previous ‘ what’s the point as they don’t come to church’  but they will remember and perhaps return in the future.  LEP Crowborough have christenings at Messy Church and some churches have Messy Church services on Sundays - Rev John has asked if this could be put on plan but Superintendent wasn’t keen.  At Lewes on 4th Sunday they don’t have a regular service meet at 9am for breakfast and have a 20-minute craft, 20 minutes in church, and service over by 10am
Knit and Chat:  This is a new group giving people an opportunity to get together and chat on the 1st Saturday of every month.  It is hoped that through advertising we may get in people from the wider community eventually.
Pastoral:  Good piece of news is Ian, who has been attending recently,  is joining us as a member.  He will be received into membership here on 4th June at our Communion service.  Rev John has also asked Pearl who has been a regular worshipper who feels she is not quite there yet to come into full membership.  She was a part of Emanuel Church, is still thinking about becoming a member and likes the intimacy of fellowship.  She has felt challenged during worship to carry on thinking about becoming a church member.  Nice to have John and Peter back worshiping with us again
Lettings:  We have talked about importance of this and maintaining our customer basis, thanks again to Carole.
Communication:  Again thanks to Carole for establishing a good website for church – tool for getting our presence out there.  Our Facebook page keeps Messy Church families in the loop, and thanks also to Jenny for taking on our Twitter account, linking us up with Hailsham community and wider community.

Thanks to Sarah and Helen for their hard work in holding a cake stall once a month and to Irene for leading Christmas Fayre, the organisers of the Renaissance Singers concert, those who clean and Pauline for liaising with ministers/preachers.  Also thanks to Barbara,  Alison, and Pauline  for playing piano and organ as required.

The meeting is happy to receive this Annual Report.
	

	Annual Appointments
	Rev John read out names.  Jenny has put out an appeal for stewards even if just an associated stewardship.

Roger and Irene Mead are stepping down from the Church Council and we thank them for all the hard work they have given in the past.  We are looking for people to serve and replaced if anyone feels able to come on church council do let us know.

Sheila is happy to continue as treasurer, and also happy if anyone else wishes to take this work on.

Need 2 more church council members – Ken Carter agreed to come onto this.  

All those already named are happy to continue.  Barbara has done 5 years and will continue up to the Quinquennial then will review it – in August this year.  

Rev John asked us all to think and pray and then said a short prayer.
	Ken Carter

	Any Other Business
	A vote of thanks to the members of church who change the church banners.  Pauline asked if the Easter Cross could come down now – it will be taken down next Sunday.
	

	Date of next meeting
	20 May 2018.
	

	The meeting closed with Rev John thanking us for our attendance
.
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